1. ``
MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Neill Child





Adrian Cullinane





Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor





Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

APOLOGIES


Sara Grayson

There was no PUBLIC PARTICIPATION at this meeting

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none

MINUTES of the last meeting held on 19th August as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Illegal Rave  -  Letter received from EHO at PDC detailing their position with regard to the recent rave and their liaison with the police.  After much discussion it was considered that not much more could be done for the moment.  However, Malcolm Shakesby reported that in November there would be a new Community Beat Officer called Lyn Adams.  She would be introducing herself to all Parishes with the backing of Superintendent Hart.  It was expected she would be involved with putting a procedure in place to tackle the problem of any future raves.  Chairman to discuss with Paul Croft at meeting 14 September at PDC.

2. Parish Plan  -  Chairman confirmed 160 newsletters and questionnaires had been delivered to households.  Some 70 responses received which represented about a 50% return.  Chairman was optimistic with this result. Responses not yet analysed.  Open Day to be held on 6th/7th November from 10.00am – 3.00pm.  This event to be publicised in Advertiser, Purbeck Gazette and on Radio Solent.  Another newsletter to be issued at the end of September and October.  Delivery of October newsletter to tie in with Parish newsletter and Hawkins questionnaire.  £700 had been spent from funding.  Laminator to be bought for use in preparing displays for the Open Day.  At the end of this year we would submit application for last part of the funding.

3. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson reported that Jonathan Stretch of Albert Marsh had inspected the memorial and would prepare a quote.  He was sure that the lettering on the stone was never originally painted.  Await quote.  Sara had contacted Chairman to ask  Colin Baker to weed kill the front area and he would only charge for materials.  She had met with Ian Hewitt of Bournemouth University when discussing the next stage of St. Mary’s Ruins project and he considered we would be able to get a Local Heritage Lottery Grant for our 3 heritage projects, i.e. war memorial repairs, pound and ruins.  Chairman asked Councillors if they thought the Council should enquire further about the Heritage grant.  Neill Child suggested that a new milestone could also be included as one of our projects.  The quote from St. Blaise could be used for repairs to war memorial.  Chairman said he would like to get memorial repaired for Remembrance Day.

4. Ruins of St. Mary’s  -  Sara reported she had met with English Heritage, Bournemouth University and County Archaeology Department on 25th August together with land owner Malcolm Barnes.  A species survey of insects, plants, etc. would be carried out and proper sheep fencing installed together with hedge laying.  It was hoped that an entrance gate could be put in.  After this survey further archaeological research would continue and further consideration given to conserving the remaining stonework and graves.

5. Risk Assessment  -  Nothing further to report.

6. Monkey World  -  Meeting set up with Paul Croft on 14th September.

7. Dog Fouling Bins  -  E-mail received from PDC and forwarded to David Topp re emptying procedure.  It was decided that when bins were erected and in use,  the Parish Council would contact PDC for emptying.

8. Wool Patient Involvement Group  -  Sara Grayson reported that there were 221 patients on their books from East Stoke.

9. Internal Audit  -  Clerk reported that she had rung NFU Insurance but they did not deal with Parish Councils.

10. X53 Bus Service  -  Clerk reported she had spoken to Michelle Boone of DCC.  As cars were seen to be parking on the grass verge which was near to where the new bus stop was to be erected, DCC would be slightly extending the pathway at right angles to the road.  Also small bollards would be placed next to the pole and a bus stop area painted on the road.  Councillors suggested it would be better if a lay by could be put on either side of the road to make a proper established bus stop.  Clerk to contact DCC Highways.

11. Bournemouth and Poole Structure Plan  -  Simon Cross confirmed he had sent off response form and copied to Clerk and Chairman.  Chairman thanked Simon for reading through this document.

12. Boundary Committee  -  Nothing further to report.

13. Bridge No. 2  -  Clerk confirmed she had spoken to Mike Flatters of DCC on two occasions and as yet the damage had not been assessed.

14. Dorset Community Strategy Funding  -  Chairman reported it had been too late to put an application in for the first funding but we would go for the second round.

15. Annual Report  -  Clerk confirmed this was now complete and had been sent to the Auditor.

16. Overgrown Footpath in Church Lane  -  Chairman asked if this had been cut yet.  Clerk to phone Anita Saunders.

17. Signs in Bindon Lane  -  It was reported that various road signs were missing in Bindon Lane, namely horse signs, ‘z’ bend sign and others.  Clerk was asked to write to DCC.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2004/746  -  The Nave House, Old Church – Fill in void in upper floor.

No objections.

2. 6/2004/748 and 749 (Listed) -  W.H. Bond, 2 Holmebridge Cottages – Erection of Rear Porch

No objections.

Clerk to phone Case Officers.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2004/637 – P. Whitmarsh, Hillview Farm, Topsoil part of two fields

Approved 5th August

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District Councillor’s Report  -  Liz Rudd reported that a training day had been held for the new licensing powers by PDC to be enforced next year.  Awaiting Government guidelines and amount of fees to be charged.

2. Letter from Office of Deputy Prime Minister re Consultation on:-

(a) Draft Code of Conduct for Local Government Employees and

(b) A review of Restrictions on the Political Activities of Local Authority Employees

     Clerk to read.  Respond after next meeting.

3. Binnegar Hall – Complaints of offensive smell from septic tank soak away were made to the Council.  The complainant had spoken to the Manager at Binnegar Hall.  Chairman had asked Clerk to contact PDC EHO.   He  had gone out to the site at 11.00am. but could detect no smell.  However, the problem was more noticeable in the early evening when residents had taken baths.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact the EHO again to ask him to undertake an evening test.

Councillor Adrian Cullinane left the meeting at 8.30pm.

2. Roebuck Farm  -  Chairman suggested that since Jason Wareham had now sold his land and left the area his temporary permission to occupy the caravan in support of his farming activities was no longer applicable as the permission applied to Jason himself.  The caravan was still on the land but the lorry backs had been destroyed.  The Clerk was asked to write to PDC advising them of the situation and to see if there was any action the Council could take to remove the caravan.  Also if they could confirm that the original application is now rescinded.  The Clerk was also asked to write to The Traffic Commissioner in Bristol asking if the HGV licence should be cancelled now that Jason Wareham had sold the premises and therefore the need to operate an HGV from that property no longer existed.

4. Letter received from Forestry Commission re Purbeck Forest Design Plan Forum.  The Chairman suggested this letter be passed to Peter and Sue Burden who represented the Parish Plan Working Group on Environmental issues.

FINANCE

3. S. Grayson  -  £11.50 (Historical Photocopying)

4. M. Quinn  -  £54.74 (Welding and paint for notice boards, stationery)

5. B. Quinn  -  £40.00 (Parish Newsletter Photocopying)

6. Dorset CPRE – Seminar Neill Child - £20.00

7. Wessex Water – Quarterly Charge £8.84

8. DAPTC – Chairman’s Seminar - £15.00

These Accounts were approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Chairman pointed out that CPRE were holding a Seminar on the New Planning Act on 19th October.  He thought it was important that someone from the Council attend.  Neill Child offered and Clerk was asked to phone CPRE to confirm if price of £20 was per person or per Parish.

2. Letter received from Air Ambulance re donation.   No funding available at the moment.

3. The Chairman asked the meeting if Councillors felt we should seek funding for a new village hall under the Landfill Tax Credit Scheme.  After discussion it was decided to discuss this idea within the Parish Plan Working Groups.

4. Mrs Axon reported that the gateway to the bridleway at Highwood which was situated on the left hand side after the tennis courts belonging to Mr Hedger, was padlocked.  Clerk was asked to contact FLO, Anita Saunders to raise with DCC.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

7th October.

………………………….




…………………….

Chairman






Date

